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Autumn Term II Newsletter







November 2016
Once again, we have a very busy half term ahead, with many trips, workshops and events planned in the run up to Christmas. Please read on for a full update!
Staffing Updates

There are a number of staffing updates to bring you. Firstly, I wrote to you previously regarding Mr Bailey’s decision to retire from his teaching position at the school after a substantial period of absence. Mr Bailey has now officially resigned from his post and we wish him well in his retirement. Secondly, Mrs Tasker has been absent from school since the beginning of September, and we are unsure as to when she will be able to return. Finally, Mrs Butler left us towards the beginning of the school year, and no longer works at the school. 

In order to maintain our staffing levels and provide stability for the children, we have welcomed two new members of staff to our team- Miss Payal Suchdev and Miss Beverly Norman. Miss Suchdev will teach Mrs Tasker’s Year 4 class through to the end of the school year. Miss Norman has joined us to cover Mrs Butler’s teaching assistant role in Year 3 during morning lessons, and PPA teaching responsibilities on Monday and Wednesday afternoons. 
Parent Helpers

We would very much welcome any offers of help from parents who are able to listen to children read in school. We would like to provide additional support for children from 3.00pm – 3.30pm daily and would be grateful for volunteers. If you are interested, please contact the school office.
Open Evening

I would like to thank all the parents, relatives and contributors for making our Open Evening such a success. You have provided us with an overwhelming amount of positive feedback and I am very pleased that the vast majority of parents found it a useful and informative evening.

Y3 Harvest Assembly

Our Year 3 children entertained us superbly with their Harvest Assembly just before the break. We have been so impressed with the way they have settled since they joined us at the start of the school year. It was wonderful to see so many parents and relatives at the performance. Thank you for your support.
Residential Trips 

Year 4 and Year 6 children very much enjoyed their residential trips last half term and impressed us all with their brilliant attitudes, manners and behaviour. I would like to thank all the staff who so willingly give up time away from their own families to enable these trips to take place. Mrs Nevin in particular deserves a special mention for the additional time she puts into organising both trips and ensuring they run smoothly. 

Halloween Disco

A big thank you to the BFG and to all the parents who helped to organise and run our Halloween Disco. The children had a great time and the event helped to raise useful additional funds for our school. Funds raised came to £463.37.

Bike It Breakfast

We our holding our first Bike It Breakfast next week on Thursday 10th November from 8.00am. If you wish to join us for breakfast, please return your reply slips (see separate letter) by Monday 7th November. 
Travelling Book Fair
The ever-popular Travelling Book Fair will be in school from Monday 21st November for three days. The fair will be open each evening from 3.00pm to 4.00pm and offers a great opportunity to stock up on Christmas presents etc. All purchases help to raise additional funds for our school, so please do come along and support us once again. 

Anti-Bullying Week

Anti-Bullying week begins on Monday 14th November. Throughout the week, our children will be participating in a range of anti-bullying lessons and assemblies to promote the anti-bullying message. 
If you have any concerns about your child being the victim of bullying, please inform your class teacher immediately. Full investigations take place whenever bullying is reported to us and guidelines to parents are available on the school website. 
Operation Christmas Child
Brackenwood is once again supporting the wonderful work of Operation Christmas Child- Shoebox Appeal. Our children and families have always been very generous in their giving towards children, all over the world, who are less fortunate than themselves. Please do support this very worthwhile cause. We would appreciate it if shoeboxes could be with us by Monday 14th November at the latest. Thank you.
Parent Forum Meeting
Our next parent forum meeting will take place at 6.00pm on Tuesday 8th November. If anybody would like to attend this discussion group, please send in your reply slips (see separate letter) or email me directly.
INSET Days and Staff Training
Our third INSET day of the school year took place on Friday 21st October. The day focused upon developing the role of subject leaders for all subjects across the National Curriculum. In addition to their planning and teaching duties, the majority of teachers carry responsibility for leading a National Curriculum subject and supporting staff in its delivery across the school. 
English Workshop for Parents
There will be an English Workshop for parents on Monday 14th November at 6.00pm. Our workshops have always been well attended, and I am sure this one will be no different. Parents who attend this workshop will leave with a much better idea of what their children are expected to learn in English this year and ways they can support at home. Look out for a separate letter soon. 

Free School Meals

You may be entitled to claim free school meals for your children if you or your partner are receiving certain benefits: For more information and to apply call 0151 606 2002 and give your name, date of birth and National Insurance number. The school receives substantial funding for every child entitled to free school meals, even if the child decides not to have school dinners. This funding is used to meet the cost of residential trips for the children who are entitled to it, but also enables us to provide additional levels of staffing in order to give greater support to those pupils who need it most.  If you are entitled to this funding, we would strongly urge you to apply. 
School Uniform Shop

Please remember that we now have an extensive range of good quality, second-hand school uniform which is available for purchase at very low prices. Please look out for the uniform stall at forthcoming whole-school events, or ask to speak to Mrs Jump for more details. 
Medicines

Parents should not send children into school with medicine under any circumstances. There is a specific form for parents to complete when requesting administration of medicine. Please note that only medicine that is prescribed four times daily can be administered in school.
Nut Allergies

Please could parents note that we have a small number of children in school with nut allergies. We would like to ensure that no foods containing nuts are ever on the premises and this extends to children’s packed-lunches and any additional snacks that they bring in. Cooperation from parents on this matter would be very much appreciated.

Reporting Absence

Please remember that you are able to report your child’s absence by email. If you wish to do so, please use the following email address: absence@brackenwood-junior.wirral.sch.uk
Forthcoming Diary Dates

Please find a full list of diary dates below.
	

	Tuesday 1st  November
	Parent Consultations 3.30pm – 6.00pm

	Tuesday 8th November
	Y3 Visit to Port Sunlight

Parent Forum (6pm)

	Thursday 10th November
	Bike-it Breakfast

	Monday 14th November
	Anti – Bullying week

English Workshop for Parents 6pm

	Wednesday 16th November
	Y3 Flu vaccinations

	Monday 21st November
	Road Safety Week

Travelling book Fair (3 days)

	Wednesday 14th December
	9.30am Carol Concert

	Thursday 15th December
	2.00pm Carol Concert

	Monday 19th December
	Coverdale Puppet Show

	Tuesday 20th December
	Whole School Pantomime Visit to Floral Pavilion – Cinderella

	Wednesday 21st  December
	Christmas Fair & Santa Visit 

Christmas Lunch – staff & children 

	Thursday 22nd December
	School Closes to Pupils

	Friday 23rd December
	Staff Development Day 4


END
Brackenwood Junior School


Learning for Life








 Headteacher:  Mr. C. Holmes MMUS.PGCE.NPQH





�








